

## ජනාධිපති කාර්යාලය சனாதிபதி அலுவலகம் PRESIDENTIAL SECRETARIAT



October 22, 2024

Mr. Shakeer Nawas

President

Council of Sri Lankan Muslim Organizations - United Kingdom

Dear Mr. Nawas,

I wish to convey my appreciation for your message of felicitation to H.E. the President of the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka on his recent appointment.

H.E. the President wishes to engage with overseas Sri Lankan communities to contribute to the country's development. As underlined in his inaugural address after being sworn in as Head of State on 25th September 2024, he stated his commitment to fostering a common identity for all Sri Lankans, free from ethnic divisions, while also expressing his intention to collaborate on initiatives that promote peace and social harmony.

H.E. the President conveys his sincere best wishes to you and the members of the Council of Sri Lankan Muslim Organizations-United Kingdom.

Sincerely

Dr.N S Kumanayake

Secretary to the President

++ 94 11 2446657